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PALM BEACH COUNTY 10-13 CLUB 

 

 

MAY 2019 VOL. 22,   ISSUE 9 

NEXT MEETING : MONDAY,  MAY 6, 2019 

TIME: 7:30 PM.  DOORS WILL BE OPEN 7:00 PM 

LOCATION:  VFW HALL, POST #5335.   

500 NE 21st  AVENUE, BOYNTON BEACH, FL 33435.   

PHONE 561-737-4102 

 

DIRECTIONS:   

FROM I-95:  EXIT GATEWAY BLVD AND PROCEED 

EAST TO NE 4TH STREET.  RIGHT ONTO NE 4TH ST 

AND A QUICK LEFT ONTO NE 21st AVENUE.  VFW 

HALL ON RIGHT SIDE  

 

FROM US-1: PROCEED TO GATEWAY BLVD AND 

HEAD WEST.  PROCEED TO NE 4TH ST AND TURN 

LEFT/SOUTH.  MAKE A QUICK LEFT ONTO NE 21ST 

AVENUE.  VFW HALL ON RIGHT SIDE 

An organization of active and retired New York City Police Officers of all ranks.   

A MEMBER OF NEW YORK 10-13 ASSOCIATIONS OF AMERICA 

10-13 ® A Registered Trademark 

3100 

The First 10-13 Club in America 

Post Office Box 1511, Boynton Beach FL, 33435 

Visit our Club Website: 

WWW.PBC1013.COM 
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PBC 10-13 Club 

Executive Board 

 

 

 

 

 

President  

John Caparosa 

Telephone 561-706-8339 

Email: JPCpd6694@aol.com 

 

Vice President  

Mark Mekler 

Telephone 914-329-2830  

 

Treasurer  

Leo Itzkowitz 

Telephone 561-434-9574 

 

Secretary  

Gordon Nash 

Telephone 561-632-7764 

 

Sergeant At Arms and  

Quartermaster 

Hank Friedman 

Telephone 646-831-2847 

 

Health and Welfare 

Leo Itzkowitz 561-434-9574 

 

Directors: 

Ted Johnson 

Jim Andrade 

James Mooney 

 

Special Events 

Mark Mekler 

914-329-2830 

 

Publicity: 

Bobby Leupp 

561-512-7817 

 

Chaplain  

Rev. Rick Riccardi 

Telephone 561-533-1459  

10/18 

Greetings. Our next meeting will be Monday, May 6, 2019. We have some in-
teresting guest speakers, including a company that will give you a free phone 
designed for the hearing impaired. Another of the sponsors is EMERGE ONE 
MEDICAL who will have equipment onsite to conduct screening testing for 
cancer and medication interactions. And if all else fails, we will have a repre-
sentative from Beth Israel Funeral services. Hope you all find the time to at-
tend.  As the busy season winds down, I look forward to seeing many of the 
snowbirds at our next meeting before their return up north.  
John Caparosa, President   

      (561) 242-0568 
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Report of PB 10-13 meeting  4/1/19    There were 46 members in attendance 
 

President Caparosa opened the meeting with the pledge a prayer, and a moment of silence for de-
ceased member Jerome Harvey.  President Caparosa also expressed condolences on behalf of the 
club to John Wales of the passing of his son and the passing of Leonard DiCristino. President 
Caparosa gave well wishes to Bob Klein who has been in and out of the hospital recently and to 
Harry Morse who had open heart surgery..   
 

Treasurer Leo Itzkowitz gave the Treasurers report.  Leo announced that as of this meeting we still 
have outstanding dues from 5 members. Leo then introduced new member, Robert Puglisi.  Leo 
also mentioned that he has been trying to get in touch with member Dennis Roberts.  Any member 
who may be in contact with him please have him contact Leo. 
 

Vice President Mark Mekler introduced Ina Trueheart, a representative from Allegro Senior Living.  
Allegro offers three types of living environments, senior living, assisted living, and memory care. Ina 
spoke about the differences in the three living styles, namely, senior living for those that can live on 
their own, assisted living for those that need additional care with every day things like bathing and 
preparing medications, and memory care for those living with dementia. The memory care unit offi-
cers a secure living environment to prevent those living there from walking off on their own.  Current 
rates range from $3K—$8K monthly. For more information on Allegro senior living in Boynton Beach 
please give Ina a call at 561-733-1300. 
 

Our next speaker, Casandra Pouget-Gutierrez, was introduced by VP Mekler.  Casandra is here 
representing Stanger Health Care.  Casandra explained how Stanger Health offers many services in 
health care, and is the perfect place to go to in the event you are recovering from injuries suffered in 
an automobile accident. They offer physical therapy, chiropractic care, massage therapy, and other 
services.  As a special gift to our members, Stanger Health Care offers to our members, free of 
charge, a 1/2 hour massage therapy session valued at $80.00.  Stanger accepts most major insur-
ance plans as well as Medicare.  Stanger has 8 locations from Port St. Lucie to Pembrook Pines.  
For more information or to make an appointment call Stanger Health Care at (866-426-3876 
 

Arnie Dansky, President of FOP Lodge NY3100 was introduced and reminded our membership of 
the upcoming HR 218 Requal and Mets game on April 12.  Plans are underway for this years Holi-
day Party to be held in December, and will be at a new location in Boca Raton 
 

Bobby Leupp was introduced and talked about the next Komedy night which is scheduled to take 
place on April 6 and thanked the club for the ad in the newsletter. 
 
 

$54 was collected for POPPA 
 

There were three 50/50 winners of $20 each: 
 

Stan Kreigsman,  Vinny Haley  (donated back to the club),  Mark Seidel   (donated back to the club) 
 
The Attendance Award of $20 would have been won by David Hennesey had he been present.  
Next months award will be $30.00 
 
Submitted by Gordon Nash, Secretary 
 

Greetings. Our next meeting will be Monday, May 6, 2019. We have some in-
teresting guest speakers, including a company that will give you a free phone 
designed for the hearing impaired. Another of the sponsors is EMERGE ONE 
MEDICAL who will have equipment onsite to conduct screening testing for 
cancer and medication interactions. And if all else fails, we will have a repre-
sentative from Beth Israel Funeral services. Hope you all find the time to at-
tend.  As the busy season winds down, I look forward to seeing many of the 
snowbirds at our next meeting before their return up north.  
John Caparosa, President   
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MEDICARE PART "B" REIMBURSEMENT  
 

On Friday, April 12
th
, most of our Retired members on Medicare received their 2018 Medicare Part B 

Reimbursement. The 2018 Medicare Part B Reimbursement was electronically deposited into the 
same bank account in which you receive your pension payment; it will be in the same account 
shown as a separate deposit from the pension payment. For those members who receive a hard 
check for their pension payment, you will receive a hard check for the Medicare Part B Reimburse-
ment sent to the permanent address on record at the Pension Section. 
 

 For 2018, the standard Medicare Part B monthly cost/deduction was $134.00 per person per 
month; $1,608 for single and $3,216 for members and eligible dependent. However, for some indi-
viduals, the standard reimbursement amount recently issued by the City for Calendar Year 2018, 
was at the 2017 rate of $109.00 per person per month; $1,308 for single and $2,616 for member 
and eligible dependent. 
 

 If you received the standard premium for Medicare Part B reimbursement of $109.00 per month for 
2018, but paid $134 per month, you can submit to be paid the difference, i.e. $300/$600. In order to 
receive the differential, the retiree and/or eligible dependent must submit a copy of proof of this addi-
tional payment (for example, the Form SSA-1099, bank statements, CMS-500 Notice of Medicare 
Payment Due) to the NYC Health Benefits Program for review. If approved, you will receive the dif-
ferential payment at a later date; reportedly sometime during the first quarter of 2020. For further in-
formation and to download the required form, visit their website at the following link, http://
www1.nyc.gov/site/olr/health/retiree/health-retiree-medb-irmaa.page. 
 

 ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: 
 

 Member NOT Filing 2018 IRMAA: 
 

 If your Medicare Part B Reimbursement was incorrect (you are owed money), and you will not be 
filing for the Income Related Monthly Adjustment Amount (IRMAA), then the member will need to 
prepare the NYC Health Benefits Program’s form “2018 Medicare Part B Reimbursement Differential 
Request Form”; click here for link to form: https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/olr/downloads/pdf/health/
med-b-differential-form-2018.pdf. Follow the instructions on the form and provide the requested in-
formation. Return the form and the required documentation to: NYC Health Benefits Program Atten-
tion: Medicare Part B Differential Unit Church Street Station / PO Box 3478 / New York, NY 10008-
3478. We are being informed that these payments will be sent out sometime in the first quarter of 
2020. 
 

 Member Filing 2018 IRMAA: 
 

             If your Medicare Part B Reimbursement was incorrect (you are owed money), but you will 
be filing for the Income Related Monthly Adjustment Amount (IRMAA), then the additional Medicare 
Part B Reimbursement will be included in you IRMAA payment. The city will automatically adjust the 
payment and will issue the balance of the Standard Medicare Part B Reimbursement and the IR-
MAA at the same time, but in separate checks/deposits; reportedly in October. Click the following 
link to access the “2018 Medicare Part B IRMAA Reimbursement Form”; https://www1.nyc.gov/
assets/olr/downloads/pdf/health/irmaa-form-2016-2018.pdf. Please submit the form, along with all 
required documents, to: NYC Health Benefits Program / Attn: IRMAA Unit / 40 Rector Street, 3rd 
Floor / New York, NY 10006. 

http://www1.nyc.gov/site/olr/health/retiree/health-retiree-medb-irmaa.page
http://www1.nyc.gov/site/olr/health/retiree/health-retiree-medb-irmaa.page
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/olr/downloads/pdf/health/med-b-differential-form-2018.pdf
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/olr/downloads/pdf/health/med-b-differential-form-2018.pdf
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/olr/downloads/pdf/health/irmaa-form-2016-2018.pdf
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/olr/downloads/pdf/health/irmaa-form-2016-2018.pdf
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Officials blast parole of Brink’s getaway driver Judith Clark  
 

The parole of former Weather Underground radical and Brink’s robbery getaway driver Judith Clark 
is a “perversion of justice” and a “slap in the face” to the families of the cops and guard her accom-
plices killed, a Rockland County official said Wednesday. 
“Today’s ruling by the parole board is a cruel and unjust slap in the face to the families of Sergeant 
Edward O’Grady, Officer Waverly ‘Chipper’ Brown and Brinks guard Peter Paige,” railed Ed Day, 
executive of the county where the infamous robbery went down. “This perversion of justice is a sad 
continuation of the deadly assault on police officers happening across our Nation and signals to the 
criminal element that it is open season on cops.” 
Clark, joined by three fellow Weather Underground members and six Black Liberation Army mem-
bers, knocked over a Brink’s armored car in Nanuet, NY in Oct. 1981, making off with $1.6 million 
and fatally gunning a car guard as well as two responding state cops. 
She was sentenced to life behind bars, but in 2016 had her sentence commuted by Gov. Andrew 
Cuomo, opening the door for her to be selected for early release. 
Clark, now 69 and purportedly a model prisoner, was approved for parole by the state board on 
Wednesday. 
“The parole board and the elected officials responsible for allowing this domestic terrorist to walk 
free should be ashamed,” added Day. 
Outrage extended to the five boroughs, where Ed Mullins, head of the NYPD’s Sergeants Benevo-
lent Association, blasted the decision. 
“Welcome to the State of NY, home of Cop Killers who get to walk free,” seethed Mullins in a state-
ment. “Thank you Governor for your moronic unethical Parole Board.” 

Dire need of a Kidney transplant 
 

Scott Lacobs a retired Sgt. who now resides in Wellington, Florida, is in dire need of a Type O Kid-
ney transplant.  TIME is of the essence. It is important that anyone who can help in this search  be 
in reasonably good health. There have been some who have reached out to him but their health is-
sues prevented them from being donors. SCOTT’S PHONE NUMBER IS 561-801-5661. Please 
reach out to Scott if you help, or if you know someone who can help our brother.  
 

BOSTON — A hacker group has posted online the personal information of hundreds of federal 
agents and police officers apparently stolen from websites affiliated with alumni of the FBI's National 
Academy. The Associated Press counted at least 1,400 unique records of employees of the FBI, 
Secret Service, Capital Police, and other federal agencies as well as police and sheriffs' deputies in 
North Carolina and Florida. The information appears to come from the websites of three local chap-
ters of the FBI National Academy Associates, which claims 17,000 members nationwide. 
The group's executive director, Howard Cook, said it was looking into whether sites were breached. 
The AP is not identifying the hackers' website. A linked Twitter account says the group is based in 
the Ukraine. 

(Advertisement) 
Son of LODD MOS Phil Cardillo (Harlem Mosque Shooting) 

4/20 

https://nypost.com/2019/04/17/judith-clark-radical-leftist-and-getaway-driver-in-deadly-brinks-heist-granted-parole/
https://nypost.com/2018/11/27/brinks-robbery-driver-will-see-letters-opposing-her-release/
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Better late than never! 
 

Nearly 18 years after the September 11, 2001 terror attacks, the state DMV is offering a commemo-
rative 9/11 license plate — a remembrance at least 13 other states already have. 
The new red, white and blue plates feature the date, 9-11-01, an American flag, and silhouettes of 
civilians and first-responders standing side by side. 
The wording: “Never Forget” and “United We Stand.” 
 

“It’s something that should have been done a long time ago,” said John Feal, an advocate for 
Ground Zero rescue and recovery workers, who helped DMV staffers design the plates. 
Feal said he wanted universal symbols meaningful to anyone affected by 9/11. He rejected a pro-
posed design that included an image of the Twin Towers, because that might cause pain for victims. 
“I made it clear I didn’t want anything to bring back bad memories,” he said. 
Feal and downtown businessman Neil Pedersen stepped up to the plate last month after The Post 
reported that the DMV had done nothing to design or produce the plates despite a law signed by 
Gov. Andrew Cuomo last August authorizing their issuance. 
 

“It was a pretty simple task that seemed to cripple Albany,” Feal said. 
Pedersen, owner of Pedersen & Sons Surety Bond Agency, volunteered to put up the $6,000 bond 
the DMV said it needed to get the process started. The FealGood Foundation sponsored it. 
Pedersen and Feal split the $120 cost to issue the bond. The $6,000 will not be necessary once 200 
plates are sold. 
 

The DMV set the fees for the plate: Each will cost an initial $85, and a $56.25 annual fee to renew 
an assigned 9/11 plate. For personalized plates, it will cost an initial $116.25 plus $87.50 a year to 
renew 
Those renewal fees will be billed every two years in addition to a vehicle’s registration renewal, the 
DMV says. 
 

Part of the annual renewal fee — $25 — will support the state’s World Trade Center Memorial 
Scholarship Fund, which covers college tuition for 9/11 victims, ailing first-responders and their chil-
dren. 
 

Thirteen other states, including New Jersey and Connecticut, already have special 9/11-inspired li-
cense plates, generating revenue for those states’ coffers. 
 

https://dmv.ny.gov/plates/9-11-remembrance?fbclid=IwAR1s4maKkV4Uq4H7PdMYKn3unTYG_ZfnamUJq3HNLcslBdOZR3EO24839pA
https://dmv.ny.gov/plates/9-11-remembrance?fbclid=IwAR1s4maKkV4Uq4H7PdMYKn3unTYG_ZfnamUJq3HNLcslBdOZR3EO24839pA
https://nypost.com/2019/03/16/new-york-state-dmv-bungles-9-11-special-license-plate-rollout/
https://nypost.com/2019/03/23/post-reader-first-responder-team-up-to-pay-bonds-for-ny-9-11-license-plate-rollout/
https://nypost.com/2019/03/23/post-reader-first-responder-team-up-to-pay-bonds-for-ny-9-11-license-plate-rollout/
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NYPD cop killed in motorcycle crash is dad of 3, including newborn 
 
The NYPD cop whose life was cut short when he crashed his motorcycle on his way to work  was a married 
father of three, including a newborn, police sources said. 
 

Marc St. Arromand, 42, of Long Island lost control of his motorcycle as he was travelling in the westbound 
lane of the Belt Parkway between Merrick Boulevard and Linden Boulevard in Queens around 5:30 a.m., 
cops said. 
 

The 16-year veteran — who was assigned to the NYPD’s Highway Patrol Unit 2 in Brooklyn — was then 
ejected from the seat of his 2011 Yamaha motorcycle, police said. 
 

Arromand collided against a metal guardrail and came landed on the roadway where he was struck by a 2017 
Gray Chevrolet Camaro driven by a 53-year-old man. 
 

Arromand, who authorities say was wearing a helmet at the time of the wreck, was discovered lying in the left 
lane of the parkway, unconscious and unresponsive. 
 

He was rushed to Franklin General Hospital in Valley Stream, LI, where he died. 
The Chevrolet driver remained at the scene and no arrests were made. 
 

Sources say Arromand had a newborn baby boy and two other sons, aged 2 and 4, with his wife, Cecilia 
Jackson, who also has a 9-year-old girl and an 11-year-old girl from a previous relationship. 
 

Friends and fellow cops gathered outside of Arromand’s two-story home in Elmont hours after his death. 
“Everyone’s grieving right now. His kids are inside. They don’t know yet,” a cop pal said Thursday afternoon. 
Neighbor Ralph Cammarota, 84, called Arromand “a terrific guy.” 
 

“He was constantly working on the lawn, the house,” Cammarota said. “Just a very courteous guy. It’s very 
sad.” 
Another teary-eyed neighbor recalled how Arromand welcomed him to the neighborhood when he moved in 
last month. 
“He gave me his phone number, said if I need anything, call him,” the neighbor said. ”He was such a nice 
guy. I feel so, so bad about this.” 
NYPD Chief of Transportation Thomas Chan stopped by Arromand’s home to give his condolences to the 
family. 
“It’s a beautiful family. His kids are just adorable,” Chan said outside the home. “His wife is holding up for 
now, but it’s very tough on the family.” 
Chan said the older children are aware of their father’s death, “but sometimes it doesn’t hit them right away.” 
“We feel so, so bad. It’s a terrible thing,” said Chan. 

 

https://nypost.com/2019/04/11/off-duty-nypd-cop-on-way-to-work-dies-in-queens-motorcycle-crash/
http://www.zergnet.com/i/3985032/33405/0/0/178722317/3


8  

Andrade, James $25.00  11/19 

Berardi, Joseph $30.00  03/20 

Broderick, Elizabeth  $25.00  4/20 

Cirillo, Michael $50.00  11/19 

Ferrara, Pete  $35.00  01/20 

Haley, Vinny  $20.00  04/20 

Harvey, Jerome $50.00  11/19 

Hoerter, Jeff  $20.00  03/20 

Jenkins, Anthony $100.00 11/19 

Johnson, Ted  $25.00  11/19 

King, Ron  $35.00  04/19 

Lahota, Joe  $20.00  01/20 

Leupp, Bobby  $20.00  09/19 

McGuinness, Jim $35.00  04/19 

Morrisroe, James $50.00  03/20 

Nash, Gordon  $20.00  09/19 

Saidel, Marc  $20,00  04/20 

Sullivan, Edward $15.00  11/19 

Sullivan, Ray  $10.00  11/19 

Wales, John  $30.00  03/20 

Yudenfreund, David $25.00  12/19 

FOR YOUR HELP 
 

Thank you to all our members and associate  

members for your contributions.  The PBC 10-13 Club 

could not function without your continued support. 

BOOSTERS     

 

Get Well Wishes: 
 

Jim Mooney 
Mike Cirillo 
Harry Morse 
Robert Klein 

 

DEATHS REPORTED 
 

 

Jerome Harvey 
Aurea Irizarry, Mother in law 

of Mark Mekler 

 

NEW MEMBER 
 

Robert Puglisi 
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GOLF SHIRT 

TEE SHIRT 

NYPD HAT 

NYPD PATCH 

CAR 

FLAG 

Golf Shirt & Hat Special 

 

Medium 

Large 

X-L 

XX-L 

 

Medium 

Large 

X-L 

XX-L 

 

ONE SIZE, Adjustable 

$10.00  Official NYPD 

Approved Hat 

$3.00 Each.  All proceeds to  Charity 

$2.00 Each 

SPECIAL!!  

Golf Shirt and Hat $22.00, Tee Shirt and Hat $20.00 

$18.00 

 

 

$15.00 
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                              POLICE DEPT CITY OF NEW YORK - RETIRED 
    

          PALM BEACH COUNTY 10-13 CLUB    PO BOX 1511    BOYNTON BEACH, FL  33435 
 

     NEW MEMBERS                                                                                                  RENEWING MEMBERS                                                            

     ANNUAL DUES………$25                                                             ANNUAL DUES…$25 

    APPLICATION FEE + $ 5  

     TOTAL………………..$30 

  

    ………PLEASE MAIL TOTAL / DUES AND THIS FORM TO ABOVE ADDRESS…………… 

 
(PRINT) 

NAME____________________________________________D.O.B._____________PENSION#_________ 

                    (LAST)                             (FIRST)              (M.I.) 

 

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________APT #__________ 

 

CITY____________________________STATE________ZIPCODE__________TEL#________________________ 

 

EMAIL ADDRESS________________________________________________CELL#_________________________ 

 

SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________SPOUSE’S D.O.B.____________WED ANNIV_______________ 

 

APPOINTMENT DATE_______________RETIREMENT DATE_______________LAST  CM’D*____________ 

 

RANK__________LINE ORGANIZATIONS_________________________________________________________ 

 

PENSION TYPE  

(CHECK ONE) SERVICE_______LINE OF DUTY_______ORDINARY DISABILITY________VESTED________ 

 

 

DATE OF APPLICATION______________SIGNATURE_________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                            (APPLICANT) 

FOR NEW MEMBERS 

Police ID Verified by: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                  (Print)                                                           (Signature) 

______________________________________________________ 
 
NOTE:  If any of your information (address, phone number, email, etc.) changes, please 
fill out this application and return it to the above address so we can update our records. 
 

 
* ASSOCIATE MEMBERS:  List the Law Enforcement Agency from which you retired in the space  
provided for LAST CM’D      Provide a copy of your Police ID. 
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IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 
 
NYPD GENERAL INFORMATION 646-610-5000 C.E.A.                         212-791-8292 
NYPD OPERATIONS DESK  646-610-5580          SOCIAL SECURITY  800-772-1213 
PENSION SECTION (ART 1)  212-693-5100 G.H.I.     800-358-5500 
PENSION SECTION (ART 2)  645-610-6824 BLUE CROSS   800-433-9592 
ID SECTION     646-610-5150 MEDICARE REMB   212-513-0470 
EMPLOYEE BENEFITS   212-513-0470 MEDICARE ‘A’   800-433-9592 
PBA HEALTH AND WELFARE  212-349-7560 MEDICARE ‘B’   800-333-7586 
PBA RETIREE    877-977-3880 NYC HEALTH LINE   800-521-9574 
DEA OFFICE    212-587-1000 VA BENEFITS   800-827-1000 
DEA HEALTH BENEFITS   212-587-9120 SPRING 3100   646-610-5751 
SBA HEALTH AND WELFARE  212-226-2180 DO NOT CALL REGISTRY  888-382-1222 
L.B.A.      212-964-7500 AETNA MEDICARE PPO   888-267-2637 
 

9/19 

 FOP Raffle 
 

FOP Lodge NY 3100 is holding a raffle to raise money to make needed improvements to their RMP. 
 The total number of raffles will be 300 and the cost per raffle will be $50.00. The prizes will be; 
First prize - $5000.00, Second prize - $2000.00, Third and Fourth prize - $500.00 each, Fifth thru 
Eighth prize - $250.00 each. 
        The remaining funds will be used to repair and paint or wrap their RMP. They are selling the 
raffles on a first come first served basis. If you are interested in purchasing one or more please send 
your check to their mailing address which is listed below. Indicate on your check, "RAFFLE FOR 
RMP." The raffles are currently in the printing process and your stub(s) will be mailed back to you. 
Please print your address for return on the envelope you send us with your check. 
        I know you will all be eager to enter so please start the mailing ASAP. The drawing is going to 
be held on September 26, 2019 at their first meeting after the summer break. 
        Good luck to all and be well and stay safe. 
 
FOP LODGE NY 3100, 8927 HYPOLUXO RD., SUITE-A-4, BOX3100, LAKE WORTH, FL 33467-
5249 
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3/20 
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SHOW YOUR PB 10-13 CLUB MEMBERSHIP CARD FOR A SPECIAL DISCOUNT! 

5/19 

5/19 

NYC gun owners to get looser rules on moving firearms as NYPD changes policy  
 

The NYPD plans to loosen its rules around gun transportation to allow licensed owners to carry fire-
arms to a second home or a business — instead of restricting them to shooting ranges. 
The new rules will apply to places were it’s permitted to carry licensed weapons. 
Currently the NYPD only allows licensed city gun owners to move their weapons to approved gun 
ranges or areas where hunting is legal. 
Weapons have to be unloaded while being moved and the ammunition must be carried separately. 
That rule will not change, the NYPD says. 
Americans are going crazy over this new simple trick that magically kills odors, mold, bacteria and 
fungus growing in your home 
Once the NYPD’s new policy goes into effect — following a public comment period — licensed city 
gun owners will be able to bring weapons with them to a second home or to a business, as well as 
other places firearm possession is permitted, like a range or for a shooting competition. 
The NYPD, which has waged an intense campaign to halt inter-state gun trafficking, described the 
rule change as important to the legitimate interests of licensed gun owners. 
“This change applies only to legal gun owners who have already gone through a strenuous back-
ground verification process,” Police Commissioner James O’Neill said. "The NYPD’s focus will al-
ways be on criminals who wield illegal guns, and those who would use guns to cause violence on our 
streets. Reasonably accommodating the interests of licensed gun owners in transporting their fire-
arms to a legal shooting range or second home strikes a responsible balance between individual in-
terests and public safety.” 
The change in policy will affect 16,600 licensed gun owners in the city. The 30-day public comment 
period begins next week and will end in early-to-mid May. 
The new proposed policy would not affect gun owners from outside the city. The city has opposed 
the so-called Concealed Carry Reciprocity Act which would allow licensed gun owners in one state to 
carry their guns into another state. That bill, proposed by U.S. Rep. Richard Hudson (R-N.C.), has 
stalled in the House subcommittee on Crime, Terrorism and Homeland Security. 
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 4/20 
3/19 

2/18 

3/19 

4/19 

4/19 6/19 
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11/19 

12/18 

11/19 

AD RATES for 1 year, 10 issues; Business card size ad—$50; 1/3 page ad—$75; 1/2 
page ad $150; full page ad $200.  MEETING SPONSOR $150.00  

(Includes business card size ad for 1 year) 

11/19 

1/20 

3/20 
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Palm Beach County 10-13 Club 

PO Box 1511 

Boynton Beach, FL  33435 

TO: 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FIDELIS AD MORTEM— 

(FAITHFUL UNTO DEATH) 

Detective Joseph Seabrook died from illnesses he contracted after in-

haling toxic materials as he participated in the rescue and recovery ef-

forts at the World Trade Center site following the terrorist attacks on 

September 11, 2001. 

 

Detective Seabrook had served with the New York City Police Depart-

ment for 25 years. he was assigned to the 20th Precinct.  


